Advocacy Speech

We are all here to talk about budget cuts, which I realize are inevitable, but I would like to tell you why music is something should not be cut now or ever. In the next ten or so minutes I would like to share with you some facts and stories to support my belief that music is an extremely important part of every single human beings life, and should never be cut out of any child’s education. 


One of the most important parts of being involved in a music program is the confidence and self-esteem that it can give to each child. They are expected to perform on stage for their peers and family and by doing so they become proud of themselves and of their accomplishments. Music is one of the only classes that can provide students with this opportunity to show what they have learned and worked on through a live performance. They are able to show their parents, look what I’ve done this year, this is what I can do. 




Quote #1 


Many people may think of the arts and music as just an extra “filler” class, but according to the NCLB act music is considered one of the core academic classes. 




Quote #2

So, if music is a core academic class then why is it one of the classes that are up for elimination? Shouldn’t we be trying to save our core classes? 


 Music has also been proven to improve test scores and help with other classes. 




Quotes # 3, 4, 5

This proves that music is an important subject to keep in schools. Just the fact that it helps with test scores should be enough. Why would you want to eliminate a class that helps improve standardized test scores? Schools these days are so worried about meeting the required scores in standardized testing, so why would you take away one of the classes that is going to help the students score better on those tests? Also, music doesn’t only help students to learn math just by being in a music program, but it also helps through teaching notes and rhythms. The teaching of notes and rhythms helps enforce those math and even reading skills in a different way. For some students, reading and notating music might be what really helps them with math. Music doesn’t only help with these subjects, but it can also be a great addition. A music class can incorporate things that are being taught in other classes and help enforce those things for the students. 


Something very important to look at is how colleges view the arts as part of a students transcript. 





Quote #6

Wouldn’t it be extremely damaging to a student if this core class is taken out of their school and they won’t have the opportunity to put it on their transcript for college? How awful would it be if the addition of music would have been that one thing that would have guaranteed their acceptance to a college, but it wasn’t offered in their school because it was one of the subjects cut for budget reasons. 

Quote #7

Bcmusiccoalition.homestead.com/defending.html

Music is such an important part of life not only during school but after school.





Quote #8, 9


I hope that hearing these things and listening to these facts has changed your mind about cutting music in this school. Music is such an important part of a child’s education and they shouldn’t have to life without learning it. It is a right for every child to learn music and that right should never be taken away. WEBSITES!!!  Thank you for your time and for listening to what I had to say. 

http://www.childrensmusicworkshop.com/advocacy/
http://www.schoolmusicmatters.com/
http://www.amc-music.com/
